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Greetings, January 2016

To say this month was busy would be an understatement. We arrived back in South Africa on 5
January and hit the ground running. The first week was a blur. We welcomed back all our
children from their holiday, and greeted 8 new children. Which means we were finally able to
open Dorothy house, resulting in an additional assistant house mother. We also had a camera
lady join us for 2 %4 days, and she kept us busy from morning til night, getting footage for a
Christian TV show called 700 Club. Paul and | will be featured in at least 2 different stories, and
we are hoping The Fold will get a mention.

School started the following week, so we were also getting everyone ready for the first day with
clothes and school supplies. Rosinah as usual did an awesome job getting her preschool ready
and starting a new year with a small crowd. The second week of school was the first sports day
at Laerskool. Our four children managed to earn 21 medals, Jessica and Kamo getting the most
and almost all first place finishes.

Donations & correspondence can be sent to the following address: 200 Solley Dr, Winchester, MO 63021
Our South African address: P.O. Box 1265 Vaalwater 0530 South Africa



Philip and Retha did an awesome job in our absence. Since our return we are constantly finding
improvements from the job list that have needed attention for quite some time, as well as quite a
few changes in the overall appearance of the property. The garden is looking great and can’t
wait for the harvest. They also met us with a list of all kinds of ideas they had considered for
improvements at the Fold and the possibility of sponsors for those projects. We will hold you in
suspense and surprise you with the pictures as the projects happen. We are excited about this
coming year.

Teyani had another eye appointment this week, and the news was not good. His last
appointment in October, he still had some vision in his bad eye. But in only 3 months he has
completely lost all vision in that eye. They still want him to see a specialist, but that individual is
not available until February or March. The doctor wants to protect his remaining eye, so now he
has to wear glasses to give the eye some protection. Teyani was given a second-hand pair of
readers that were too big for his face. We went shopping after the appointment and found an
eyeglass store who has said they will give him a free exam for his good eye and provide a free
pair of glasses that will fit his face. What a blessing!

Lots of birthdays this month. Maria turned 11, Tebogo turned 8, Markos turned 5, Hendrick
turned 3, and Retha and Rosinah also had a birthday.

Prayer requests: Teyani’s eye lesion. Short and long term volunteers. Additional missionaries
to meet current needs at The Fold, especially teachers. Protection and stability for The Fold
children. Long term funding for our school.

Praises: Fundraising in the US went well. The local interests in The Fold continue to increase.
All the individuals who have blessed the children with Christmas presents. Our 8 new children.

God bless,
Paul and Micky Prince



